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Thank you for your letter of April about the control

of harbour development.

You will have seen that the Prime Minister subsequently
agreed to the removal of this contrel and to my announcing it

on 9 April, which I did.

I note what you say about the risks involved in leaving
it to the market to determine whether or not to back
entrepreneurial projects. But to refuse the market the
opportunity to consider the ricsks is directly contrary to
cur whole philosophy. 2 case of the Falmouth proposal
I concluded that removal of the control mechanism was

to authorising the project, with the spu
appearance that would give of "Government backing".
sure the potential backers will take a much more realistic
view of what is a very expensive, risky and speculative
project than they might otherwise have done, no matier how

carefully qualified my authorisation might have been.




The Falmouth promoters have a long way to go, first
to raise the money and secondly to bring their proposed
terminal into being. Even if they are successful, it will
be some two or three years before they have to be reckoned
with. Such competition will be an invigorating stimulus
To the existing ports to improve the cost and efficiency
of the service they offer, although I am sure that Clydeport
cannot be faulted on the efficiency of their service at the

container base.

I am copying this letter to the Prime"Minister and
colleagues in E(A), and to Sir Robert Armstrong.
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NICHOLAS RIDLEY













